
  THE CITY OF NEW YORK 

 BRONX COMMUNITY BOARD 6 

 1932 Arthur Avenue, Room 403-A, Bronx, NY 10457 
 Telephone:  (718) 579-6990   Fax:  (718) 579-6875   Email: bronxcb6@bronxcb6.org 

 Honorable Ruben Diaz Jr., Bronx Borough President 

 
 MS. EVONNE CAPERS        MR. JOHN SANCHEZ 

 Board Chairperson         District Manager 

  

 

Housing and Land Use Committee Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, June 21, 2018   

Sara Nunez-Mejia, Committee Chairperson  
 

The Housing and Land-Use Committee met on Thursday, June 21, 2018 at the Bronx 
Community Board #6’s district office located at 1932 Arthur Avenue, Room 403-A. At this 
meeting, the following members were present: Jannie Armstrong, Evonne Capers, Maria Garcia 
and Rosa Peraza. 
 
The following items were discussed:  

 

 Fernando Brinn from the Brinn Group gave an introductory presentation on the Odyssey 
Group’s proposed supportive housing development at Park Avenue and East 183rd Street. It 
is still in the planning phases, but Mr. Brinn offered to give the committee members a tour of 
one of Odyssey Group’s existing developments to see how their buildings look. Their new 
building is slated to begin construction in 2020.  
 

 Ellen Kackman from Communilife gave an update on their 2064 Boston Road project which 
is slated to begin construction this Fall. It will be a 78 unit development with a lounge, laundry 
room, community room, and computer lab. The contractor agreed to set up an email address 
for local residents to apply for construction job openings. 

 
 

The next Housing and Land Use Committee meeting will be on Thursday, September 20, 

2018 at 6:30PM at the Bronx Community Board #6’s district office at 1932 Arthur Avenue, 
Room 403-A. 
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